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Board Order  
PL 08.248266 

 

 

Planning and Development Acts 2000 to 2018 

Planning Authority: Kerry County Council 

Planning Register Reference Number:  16/836 

 
Appeal by Kerry Tarmacadam Manufacturing Limited care of SLR Consulting Ireland 

of 7 Dundrum Business Park, Windy Arbour, Dublin against the decision made on 

the 9th day of March, 2017 by Kerry County Council for permission for development 

comprising (a) retention permission to retain a quarried area of 1.7 hectares outside 

of the quarry area permitted under planning register reference number 06/2419, (b) 

permission for the recommencement and continuation of quarrying activities on the 

overall site of 3.3 hectares to include crushing, screening and processing of rock, 

and all ancillary site works, (c) permission for blasting and washing of aggregate, (d) 

installation of a packaged wastewater treatment system and polishing filter, all at 

Farranastack Townland, Lisselton, County Kerry  in accordance with the plans and 

particulars lodged with the said Council (which decision was to grant subject to 

condition permission for (a) retention permission to retain a quarried area of 1.7 

hectares outside of the quarry area permitted under planning register reference 

number 06/2419 and to refuse permission for (b) permission for the 

recommencement and continuation of quarrying activities on the overall site of 3.3 

hectares to include crushing, screening and processing of rock, and all ancillary site 

works, (c) permission for blasting and washing of aggregate, (d) installation of a 

packaged wastewater treatment system and polishing filter. 
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Decision 
 
REFUSE permission for the above proposed development based on the 
reasons and considerations set out below. 

 
Matters Considered 
 

In making its decision, the Board had regard to those matters to which, by virtue of 

the Planning and Development Acts and Regulations made thereunder, it was 

required to have regard. Such matters included any submissions and observations 

received by it in accordance with statutory provisions.  

 

Reasons and Considerations 
 

It is considered that the road network serving the quarry site does not have sufficient 

capacity to handle the traffic associated with the development proposed to be 

retained and the proposed development. The development proposed to be retained 

and the proposed development would, therefore, endanger public safety by reason 

of traffic hazard and obstruction of road users, and would be contrary to the proper 

planning and sustainable development of the area.  

 
 
 
 

John Connolly  
Member of An Bord Pleanála 
duly authorised to authenticate 
the seal of the Board. 
 

Dated this         day of                           2018 

 

 


